
Dear Parents, 
 

BENDIGO CUP DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 
Just a reminder that tomorrow, Wednesday 31st October is a Public Holiday for City of Greater Bendigo for the 
Bendigo Cup.  The School will be closed on this day.   
 

REMINDERS  - GRADE 6 GRADUATION PHOTOS 
Next Tuesday 6th November the Grade 6 students will have their graduation photo taken. 
 

WELCOMING OUR EXCHANGE STUDENTS 
On Monday 29 October our Chinese visiting 
students Sherman and Evan, along with all 
the other Suzhou students being hosted 
across Bendigo were given a formal 
welcome to Bendigo by the Mayor of 
Bendigo Margaret OôRourke. It was a fitting 
ceremony acknowledging the close ties we 
share with Suzhou Industrial School and the 
work undertaken by many individuals to 
ensure a successful program each and every 
year.  See article on back page of newsletter 
 

SUNSMART -HATS 
As we enter the middle of term 4 I ask parents and carers to ensure your children have a broad brimmed hat for our 
lunch breaks. The children really want to get out and play with their friends but our Sunsmart Policy states they must 
stay in an undercover area. This does cause some angst at times for the children but can be easily rectified. If you are 
unsure if your child has a hat at school (some children have indicated they have lost them) please speak to them and at 
the earliest convenience if they do not have hat please organise one for them. I appreciate your support in this area. 
 

FAMILY LAW COURTS & INTERVENTION ORDERS  
Families that have Family Law Court Orders or Intervention Orders are requested to provide a copy to the school so that 
the school can act in accordance with any orders. Family Law Court Orders stipulate the rights of both parties and 
enable us to act appropriately and lawfully. It is also appropriate that the school is in possession of the most recent 
Family Law Court Orders or Intervention Orders. 
 

PROMOTING OUR SCHOOL  
We are always looking at ways of promoting our school to new families.   I believe one of the most effective ways to 
promote the school is through you, the parents.   If you know anyone moving into our area, has a child attending your 
childôs pre-school or who has a child starting Prep next year and is considering their school enrolment options, then talk 
to them about our school and please invite them contact the school and set up a time for a tour.   
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DIARY DATES 
 

 

Wednesday 31st October BENDIGO CUP DAYðPUBLIC HOLIDAY, SCHOOL CLOSED. 
Thursday 1st  November Nude Food Day - whole school program (see newsletter article) 
Thursday  1st  November Road to Foundation Program 2.30pm to 3.30pm - every Thursday 
Thursday 1st November Breakfast Program - 8.00am to 8.30am.  All students welcome, every Thursday.  
Friday 2nd November Grade 5 Leadership Program at Weeroona College 
Friday 2nd November Muffin Day - order forms due back Thursday 25th October. 
Mon-Fri 5-16 November Swimming Program - Junior School (Grades Prep to 2) NOT WEDNESDAYS 
Tuesday 6th November Grade 6 Graduation Photos taken 
Thursday 8th November Community Group - Foundation 2019 Parents Afternoon Tea 2.30 to 3.20pm 
Thursday 15th November Parentsô Group Meeting 9.15am in OSHC room. 
Mon-Fri 19-30  November Swimming Program - Senior School (Grades 3 to 6) NOT WEDNESDAYS 
Mon-Wed 19-21 November Book Fair (see newsletter article) 

PARENTSô GROUP NEWS 
 

Our NEXT MEETING will be held on Thursday 15th 
November at 9.15am in the OSHC room.  Everyone 
(including pre school children) is welcome to come along 
for a cuppa.  If you are unable to attend the meeting but 
have any ideas, please leave them in writing at the school 
office. 
 

MUFFIN DAY 
We will be holding a Muffin Day on Friday 2nd 
November.  Orders have closed. 

 

NUDE FOOD DAY 
 

THURSDAY 1ST NOVEMBER 
 

The Sustainability Team will be holding a Nude Food day 
this Thursday 1st November.  On this day we encourage 
families to try packing lunchboxes without packaging to 
help us reduce our waste (and the 
potential for littering) at school.  Food 
can be packed in reusable plastic 
containers or separated inside lunchboxes 
with compartments such as in the pictures 
below.  A prize will be awarded to one 
person from each classroom who has nude 
food for the day ï thanks to the Parents 
Club for supporting this initiative.  The 
classroom with the most nude food participants will be 
awarded a certificate at assembly. 

 

Ned, Lachie, Tom and Nikita, 
Sustainability Team 

SWIMMING PROGRAM - WHOLE SCHOOL 
 

The School Swimming Program 
starts next week for the Junior 
School! Again this year the program 
will be run over 4 weeks with the 
Junior students attending first two 
weeks (Monday 5th to Friday 16th 
November) followed by the Senior 
students attending last two weeks 
(Monday 19th to 30th November) at the Bendigo East 
Swimming Pool.  Please note there will be no swimming 
program on Wednesday of all weeks.  Costs for the 
program is  $50.00 per child.  Payment must be made for 
students to attend program, unless arrangement made at 
school office. Permission forms have been sent home and 
must be returned to school with payment as soon as 
possible.  Students have also been given a Swim Program 
Levels Sheet.  Please read through carefully and make a 
selection of your childôs level.  Once you have decided on 
a level please go online using the link below and fill out 
the basic form so we can make appropriate arrangement 
for classes and instructors.   
 

http://sloanswimschool.com.au/schools/ 
Skye Bennett  

BOOK FAIR 
 
 
 

Our second Book Fair for 2018 is 
coming up in a few weeks time.  
This is a great opportunity to get 
some early Christmas shopping 
started.  We hope to see you there. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Selling times: 
Monday 19th Nov - 8.30 to 9.00am &  3.30 to 4.00pm 
Tuesday 20th Nov - 8.30 to 9.00am &  3.30 to 4.00pm 
Wednesday 21st Nov - 8.30 to 9.00am only 

HUNTLY PRIMARY SCHOOL  
COMMUNITY GROUP   

 
2019 FOUNDATION PARENTS 

AFTERNOON TEA   
 

The Huntly Primary School Community 
Group will be holding a special 
afternoon tea for 2019 Foundation Parents.  
This will be held on Thursday 8th November 2.30-3.20 
p.m. in the Multi Purpose Room.   Please come along and 
take this opportunity to meet some of the other parents 
with students starting school next year. 
 

All welcome, toddlers included. 
                Mandy Regan 

ASSEMBLY MONDAY 5
TH
 NOVEMBER 9.00 

 

Please come along to our next Assembly to experience a 
group of enthusiastic year 3 /4 students performing two 
indigenous dances: óThe Welcomeô dance and óThe 
Dreamingô dance.  
Shea G. (Year 4) has enthusiastically taught and rehearsed 
the dances with a group of her peers for this occasion. 
Shea will be accompanied by her Auntie Paulie, who will 
sing óin languageô for us. This is a wonderful opportunity 
for the community to come together to acknowledge and 
learn about a part of the indigenous culture.  



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 

Congratulations to the following students who will be 
presented with their ñStudents of the Weekò Award at next 
weeks assembly: Monday 5th October, 9.00am.  
 

F/1L  - Emily W: for using her inferring skills during guided 
   reading  
F/1M - Audrey A: for re-reading and reading on to make 
   sure her book makes sense.  
F/1H  - Ryan S: for using an excellent range of  
   descriptors in his writing  
1/2M - Aiden D: for always being ready to learn.  
1/2B - Ethan H:  for using time connectors correctly in his 
   weekend recount. 
3/4L - Ben M: for challenging himself in Mathematics  
3/4M - Elizabeth P: for creating a really funny Limerick 
       poem.  
3/4R - Mea R:  for being persistent when learning about 
   multiplication and division  
5/6J - Danielle B:  For showing kindness towards others.  
5/6G - Sienna H: for incorporating several forms of 
 figurative language into her creative writing.  
5/6O - Ryan C: for insightful contributions towards class 
   discussions.  

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 9.00AM  
MONDAY MORNINGS.    

ALL WELCOME TO ATTEND. 

Congratulation to the following students who received 
Awards at assembly on Monday:  

 

VALUES 
AWARDS: 

 

Todd E 
Ryan C 
Ebony B 
Devlin W 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

WHATôS NEW AROUND THE SCHOOLéé. 
 

Thank you to Daniel Miller and John Wilson for putting up pin boards in the Grade 1/2 classrooms. The students could 
wait to display their wonderful work.  

WELCOMING THE EXCHANGE STUDENTS  
 

On the 24th of October, two Chinese students (Sherman & 
Evan) along with their teacher arrive at our school. Mr Lee 
introduced our visitors to each classroom.   We had four 
students Shea G (3 /4 R) and a group of her peers perform a 
traditional Aboriginal dance.   The dance was a traditional 
welcoming dance they use too welcome people. 
 

Written by: Valentina A (Public Relations Officer)   

ICAS MATHS AWARDS WILL BE GIVEN 
OUT AT ASSEMBLY THIS MONDAY 



Halloween is upon us and it would seem to be 
rising in popularity in Australia (and Bendigo 
for that matter) every year. One of our families 
really enjoys the opportunity to use Halloween 
to engage with the local community as is 
evident by the photos. Due to the popularity last 
year Tara will be running a BBQ as well, for a 
gold coin donation.  This year Tara asked 
Huntly Primary School if the money raised 
from the BBQ could go to the school. This was 
a thoughtful and generous offer. As a result the 
donated funds will go towards our breakfast 
program which again following Taraôs theme is 
about connecting with our school community 
and providing another social opportunity for the 
children.  The Halloween action can be located 
at Greenfield Dr Epsom and is proudly 
supported by Hy-Energy Hair. 


